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JINDERA NEWS 
FREE  local Newsletter distributed by the first Saturday of each month (except January) published by:- 

A Jindera based, not-for-profit charity organisation. 

THE  

The community of Jindera congratulates Denise on being awarded the Order of Australia Medal on the 
King’s Birthday 2023 Honours List. This well-deserved recognition has been a long time coming!  
 

During her long time as a resident of Jindera she epitomised what it means to belong to and be actively 
supportive of the community you live in. Her roles in both Hume and, after amalgamation, Greater 
Hume Councils, showed a keen representation and advocacy for the ratepayers throughout the Council 
areas. She was an inspiration to many. 
 

Her change of address from Jindera to Bairnsdale, Victoria was a sad loss to this community and we 
especially acknowledge her tireless efforts particularly relating to the Multi-Purpose Hall/Stadium 
fundraising. The below list shows some of her many achievements she worked tirelessly for and the 
reason Denise received this prestigious award. 

Congratulations to Denise Knight (Osborne) OAM! 

Jindera Community Achievements 
• Chair,  Jindera  and  District Multi-Purpose 
Stadium Fundraising Committee, 13 years. 

• Chair, Jindera Gardens Hostel Family and 
Friends, UPA. 10 years. 

• Chair,  Management  Committee, Jindera 
Community Health Centre, 7 years. 

• Chair, Albury-Wodonga Domestic Violence 
Committee, 5 years. 

• Secretary, Jindera and Progress Ratepayers 
Association, 3 years. 

• Secretary/Treasurer,   Jindera  Recreation  
Reserve Management Committee, 2 years. 

• Secretary, Jindera 150th Celebrations, 3 years. 

• Former Secretary, Rural Carelink Inc. 

• Member, Rural YouthLink, 20 years. 

• Director, Murray Arts, 20 years. 

• Director, Border Trust - Albury-Wodonga 
Region Community Foundation, 4 years. 

• Member, Jindera Rural Fire Service, 11 years. 

• Former Member, Rotary Club Lavington. 

• Member,  Jindera  Pioneer  Museum  and  
Historical Society, 15 years. 

• Master of Ceremonies, Jindera Anzac Day 
Services, 33 years. 

• Former Justice of the Peace New South Wales. 

• Community Representative, Jindera Public 
School Council, 15 years. 

• Chair, St John's Lutheran School Board, 3 
years . 

 

Awards and Recognition include: 
• Emeritus Mayor, Local Government New 
South Wales, 2020. 

• Hidden  Treasures  Honour  Roll,  Rural  
Women's   Network,   New  South  Wales  
Department of Primary Industries, 2013. 

• Federal Minister's Award for Women in Local 
Government. 

 

Professional 
• Director, Apprenticeship Trainees  
  Employment Limited (now known as Squad), 
18 years. 

• Employee, New South Wales Department of 
Family and Community Services - Housing, 24 
years. 

Denise & Peter at their Jindera farewell. 

Family fun day at  
Jindera Swimming Pool Denise with Colleen Lord OAM - Greater Hume 

2019 Citizen of the Year Nominations 

Laying a wreath on ANZAC day Jindera Village Green work party  
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Homelessness... close to home 
 

Over the past year 

RCL have been 
involved with an 
increasing number 

of people who have 
become homeless.  
This is very 

disturbing, and has 
been a challenge in many ways for us to try and 
assist these people. 

As mortgage interest rates continue to increase, 
rental properties are becoming more expensive, 

and people experiencing financial hardship really 
struggle to find suitable accommodation that they 
can afford. 

The demand for emergency accommodation 
appears to be very high, as RCL have on many 
occasions made contact with NSW Housing, Link 

2 Home and Yes Unlimited in an attempt to find 
emergency accommodation.  We have phoned 
countless Motels and Cabin Parks who advertise 

that they hold rooms for crisis accommodation, 
only to be told that there is nothing available, or 
they are priced so high that the person can’t afford 

to stay there for any beneficial period of time. 

Often people who are experiencing displacement 

have a pet, which also adds to their difficulty 
securing a rental.  This is disappointing, as for 
some of these people, their pet is often their only 

family at that time. 

Another challenge for clients in our area, is that 

they may wish to stay local, due to children in 
school or their work or transport situation for 
example, but affordable accommodation often 

means having to live in Lavington or Albury. 

We have, in the past,  had some wonderfully 

generous locals come forward, who offered up 
their Granny Flat to temporarily house a person 
who had become homeless.  This gesture made 

such a world of difference for this person, who was 
able to keep their little dog with them, and was less 
anxious and more able to think clearly and take the 

necessary steps to eventually find a permanent 
place to live. 

If you are in a position to help someone in this 
way, whether you have a Granny Flat, or a well 

developed Man Cave, or some form of self 
contained accommodation that is not being used on 
a permanent basis, we would love it if you would 

consider going on a register with us, for the 
purpose of offering crisis accommodation to 
someone in need.   

It is hard to say how long a person may need to 
stay, but from experience so far, just 3-4 weeks can 

make a huge difference to someone, who may be 
currently living in their car and moving around to 
free camps, and at this time of year, that is a 
horrible experience for them.  Just to be able to 

sleep safe and warm, to be able to shower, wash 
their clothes, make some food, and keep their 
phone charged, means that they can continue 

applying for rentals, work, etc., instead of every 
day being taken up with just surviving. 

Rural Care Link Inc. reaches out to anyone who 
may be able to offer this type of support, and we 
guarantee discreet and professional handling of 

your details. 

So whether you are able to help us, or we are able 

to help you in some way, the  number to call is 
0475 594 073.  The phone is manned continuously, 
so messages will be replied to promptly. 
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Carers Support Group 

The Carer Support Group met in June at St. John’s 
Chapel.  A smaller group due to some members 

away with illness or appointments and others were 
lucky to be away on Holiday. 

The Group will meet again on the 3rd Tuesday of 
July. Enquiries to Vickie Priscina on 0428 406 060. 
We welcome anyone in the community in a caring 

role to join us for support, information and respite. 

Op Shop News 

Sales this month have been exceptionally good.  
Thank you to our valued customers, who have 

braved the cold, inclement conditions to visit the 
store. 

We will be having a half Price Bric a Brac Sale 
starting on 4th July.  Exclusions are the English 
Ware and items advertised on Facebook. 

We have a steady turnover of furniture items being 
sold via St John’s Chapel.  These items are listed 

on our Facebook page.  Please phone the Op Shop 
on 6026 3001 or the Office 0475 594 073. 

Meet Another Committee Member 

Hi.  My  name is Vickie 
Priscina and my role is  

Carer   Support   Group   
Coordinator. 

A little about my working 
life and my commitment to 
“make a difference”. 

My Career in the Welfare field began at Woodstock 
Residential Care Centre, Lavington in the early 
80’s. This was a time when parents of Children 

born with disabilities were encouraged by Medical 
Professionals to place their Children into care. As a 
Residential  Care  Worker  I  cared  for up to 8 

Children  in a  Unit  that  was  their  Home. All 
children were totally dependent. It was an honour 
to be part of their lives everyday. 

I formed Limb Kids Vic/ Tas after our first baby 
was  born  with  a  limb  deficiency.   Through 

sponsorship, Children and their Parents were flown 
to Sydney to attend the Paralympic Games. This 
was  one  of  the  happiest occasions I have ever 

witnessed  where young  people  made lifelong 
connections with the Paralympians that they saw 
compete. I am proud to say also that through a 

grant from the Paul Newman Foundation a group of 
Families  and  mentors, including Paralympians, 
attended a 2 day Camp at Lake Hume. This made a 

huge difference to the young people with limb loss 
as well as their Parents and siblings. 

After a break to look after my Children and be    

involved in School activities, I returned to work at 

Cooinda Family Support Group. Here I organised 
social   activities    and  Education  sessions  for 
Families of Children with disabilities. Some of the 

most  memorable  times  were Family Camps, 
Fashion Parades to celebrate International Day of 
People with a Disability, Respite trips away for 
Mothers, Fathers, Siblings, Couples. It certainly 

was a fun job where we got to think “out of the 
box”  in   ways  to  offer  support. While there I 
contributed   to   a   book   entitled  “Capability  

Dialogues” it documents my story of having a child  
with  a  disability  as  well  as many other Albury/
Wodonga  people.  A  lot  of  my  work  required  

promotion  and  interviews  with local media, for 
this I received a national award from “Bar  None”  
for  inclusiveness  and  excellence in promoting 

disability issues in a positive manner. At  Cooinda  
I  also  had  the  role  of Play Group Facilitator,  
offering  Parents  of  Children  with disabilities a 

supportive environment to bring their little  ones  
and  talk  with  others who  had  similar  issues,  
enjoying  some  respite  while  the  Play Worker 

offered activities. 

Following on from this I worked at Carer Assist as 
a Carer Advocate. This job enabled me to help 
Families  of  people  with  a Mental Illness with 
emotional support and education. I worked closely 
with the staff of the Albury Hospital to help people 
through some very challenging and distressing 
times.   During  my   time  in  this  role  I  was  
commended    for  being   able  to  advance  the  
relationships   between  medical  professionals, 
families  and  patients.   I delivered  Education  
Sessions on all aspects of Mental Illness, this 
knowledge for people was very powerful in their 
caring   role,  allowing  them  to understand and 
become better advocates. 

I remain passionate about issues that affect people 
facing adversity. Being part of Rural Care Link 
gives  me  the opportunity to continue making a 
difference. 

Jindera News Contributions 

Please send all articles and advertisements to the 
editorial team via  

jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au

Please Note:  The editorial team reserves the 
right not to publish any article or to modify the 

presentation to suit the style of the publication. 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100057050696122
mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - from 11am 
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 11.30am 

31 

 
    1 

 

 

2 
 

 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - from 11am 
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 11.30am 

3 
 

4 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

5 

Stitch & Chat Craft 
Group - Jindera  Hub 
2.00pm 

 

CWA Meeting – School 
of Arts Hall  - 10.00 am  

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 

6 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
 

 

7 

Jindera Museum  
Heritage Dinner  

6.00pm to 10.30pm 
 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.00 pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 

8 

Jindera Museum  
Heritage Dinner  

6.00pm to 10.30pm 

 

 
 

9 
 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 11.30am  

10 

Museum Meeting 
School of Arts Hall - 
7.30pm 

Jindera Library 
Nail Art 

10am to 11am 

 
 

 

11 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

12 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                

Jindera Library 
Paint & Pizza 

11am to 12.30pm 

13 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
 

 

14 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.00 pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 
 

15 

Jindera  
BULLDOGS v 

Holbrook @ Jindera 
 
 

 

 

 

16 
 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 11.30am  

17 
 

 

 
Carers Support Group 
St John’s Chapel - 
Adams St. 10am 
Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 
 

 

20 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

21 
 

Jindera Anglers Club – 
5.00pm 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.00 pm 

22 

 

23 
 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 11.30am  

24 
 

 

25 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

 
 

 

26 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 
 

 

27 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
 

 

28 

Theatrical Society 
The Importance of  

Being Earnest 
School of Arts Hall 7.30pm 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.00 pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 

29 

Theatrical Society 
The Importance of 

Being Earnest 
School of Arts Hall – 
Matinee - 1.00pm 
Evening - 7.30 pm 

We would love to hear from you 
if you have any news of interest 

to our local community! 
 

Please email your article to  
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au or  
to Rural Care Link, The Jindera Hub,  

Urana Street, Jindera 

Jindera Community Diary          July 2023 

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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THE 

Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  
2023 

A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 
through caring and personal relationships.  

 

 12 July  Corowa Cinema:  
     M/tea: 9.30am ½ Acre Coffee Lounge & Nursery. (52 Hawkins St Howlong). 
     Movie Corowa Golf Club (1 Hume St Corowa). 
     Lunch: Corowa Golf Club. 
     Depart St Paul’s 9am. 
       Contact: Pam Duncan 0438 020 234. 
 

 

Contact: St Mark’s Church office 6040 6457. (You can leave a message, if unattended). 

Friendship in Action 

Jindera lass Lily Delahunty 'wired' for success! 
Story by Jodie O'Sullivan 

Jindera's Lily Delahunty is proving a bright spark in the auto-
electrical trade through her apprenticeship with local business 
NA Auto. 
 

The  18-year-old  born  and  bred local lass, who plays netball  
for  Jindera,  is  the  only  female  in her TAFE automotive 
electrician course at Wagga. 
 

It doesn't worry the second-year apprentice one bit. "I reckon 
it is a male-dominated industry but I really don't care," she 
says. Lily adds that she's never really been into "girly girly 
things". 
 

Her parents Melanie and Allan, together with her brothers 
Thomas, 15, and Jack, 10 always thought she might get into a 
trade, she says. 
 

In  an  interview  with   the   Border   Mail  recently, she 
mentioned she'd just spent the weekend four-wheel driving 
with her grandfather Neville Power, some mates and a few of 
their family's neighbours up Mitta way. 
 

Lily dreams of travelling 'round Australia - in a four-wheel 
drive, of course; she's pretty proud of the Suzuki Jimny she 
saved for and bought brand new. "I'm going to get a bull-bar  
and  put  some  driving lights on it soon," she explains. 
 

Her  "hard-working"  and  "inquisitive" nature has been a 
welcome addition to the family run NA Auto. 
 

It was in Year 12 that Lily "hit a bit of a downfall" and knew 
she didn't want to be at school anymore. She'd done some 
work experience with a local electrician and liked the tradie 
environment. "It was really interesting and I loved meeting 
new people," she explains. 
 

Lily went online and applied for a few jobs and, by sheer 
luck, an auto-electrical job came up at Jindera. 

NA Auto's  Kathy  Anderson  recalls  it was "an amazing 
coincidence" that Lily applied just at the right time; and of 
course, they were thrilled to find a local who fit the bill. 
 

It didn't hurt that there was also a connection between the 
Andersons and Lily's grandmother Deb Delahunty.  
 

Robert Anderson, 25, says the family had no reservations 
about hiring a girl in what is a male-dominated field. "I know 
it's not considered an inclusive industry but there's never 
been a barrier here I'd like to think," he says. "Lily came for 
a week of work experience and was far more capable than 
any  of  the young men we've had. She's got an inquisitive 
nature and our job requires a genuine interest because we 
work on things that are not always seen." 
 

And  while  Lily admits she "still has a lot to learn", she 
reckons she knows a "fair bit more about cars" than many 
boys - and girls - her age. "My bosses (Neil and Robert) are 
always sending me things to read and they take the time to 
explain things," she says. 
 

As for whether girls could well have the upper hand when it 
comes to performance in the workshop? "Girls weigh the 
risks - you're not jumping the gun all the time," she says. 
 

Photos supplied by Border Mail  
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Growing Where We are Planted 

Sunday Worship Service Times 
 

Bethlehem Jindera 9am 
Adams Street, Jindera 

 

Trinity Bethel, Holy Cross Burrumbuttock  
and St Peter’s Gerogery: please check our  

website for worship times  
 
 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au 
Contact: Pr Christian Fandrich 0457 841 123 

☺ BE COVID SAFE  

Wear A Mask - Wash Hands 
Social Distance 

 

St. Paul's Jindera 

Sundays 9am   
 

Priest  -  The Rev’d Emily Payne 

Mobile: 0408 666 119 

Parish office : 6040 6457 
 

Email: vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com 

website: https:// anglicannorthernalbury.org.au 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au
mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
mailto:vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com
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“ ” ...  
   
  Jindera Jottings - June 1982 
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with 
 

 Jenny O’Neill  

 

 Thank you to Rural CareLink for providing Welcome Bags to be distributed by the 
Post Office  to  new  residents to the town. Donations from some local businesses 
including the Museum are much appreciated. Hopefully supply will keep up with 
demand! 

 

 Unfortunately, wet weather has held up the playground construction completion, 
which also affects when the new toilets will be available for use. Power needs to be 
connected in both areas. 

 

 A section of the path along Adams St at the end of Wood St has been replaced. 
 

 A structural inspection was carried out on all buildings on the Recreation Reserve by 
a  contractor  hired by Council as part of the Assets Management program. The School of Arts was also 
inspected during this process. 

 

 An application for grant funding to help conserve the War Memorial on the corner of Dight and Urana St 
sought by the Jindera Recreation Reserve Committee has been successful. $3,000 was granted by the NSW 
Government’s Community War Memorials Fund. Thanks to Aimee Reilly for her application skills. 

 

 Crown Lands have provided Telstra the licence to relocate to the Optus tower on the Rec. Reserve but due 
to  some  restructuring  within  Telstra,  they  need  to  sign a new head licence before the tenure can be 
officially granted. Given the recent outages the change can’t come too soon. This whole process started 
twelve months ago. 

 

 Fundraising  continues  for  the  installation of up-lights on the Village Green. Thank you to the 
Morgan Country Car Club for their donation of $500. Any other community clubs who would like 
to make a contribution please contact myself on 0438263417. 

 

 Vandals have struck again with graffiti on the netball clubrooms. Please keep an eye out for people 
doing the wrong thing and report it to Council or the Police. It is only by the whole community being 
vigilant can we try and stop this sort of behaviour. 

                     JINDERA SCHOOL of ARTS HALL 
 

needs your 
 

                    Our local School of Arts Hall needs some maintenance and a new sign ... 
            … so we have applied for a Grant with the Essential Energy Communities program.  
 

This funding will be decided on  
the number of VOTES received. 

 

The program provides communities with the opportunity to 
VOTE on causes that matter to them and  

established Community Halls will be in the running to  
win a greater share of the increased prize pool.  

 

To find out more about the Essential Communities program  
visit essentialenergy.com.au/communities 

 

 

VOTING will be open to the public from midday, Monday 3 July 2023 till 5pm, Monday 17 July 2023. 
 

VOTING will take place on the Essential Energy website at essentialenergy.com.au/choices 
You can VOTE as many times as you like and Essential Energy will also publicly advertise  

(through press ads, Facebook and other online methods) that the VOTING period has opened.  

Grants will be awarded according to eligibility and the number of VOTES received.  
 

The current Jindera Hall - circa 1899 - is still providing an alternative venue for residents  
whilst the new Jindera Multi-Purpose Hall is being planned and this lovely old building needs  
your help to continue to work for our community. 
 

 Please Show Your Support Jindera and                          for the School of Arts Hall Essential Energy Grant.  

http://essentialenergy.com.au/communities
http://essentialenergy.com.au/choices
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Kangaroos 
Tuesday/ Thursday 

Wombats 
Monday/ Wednesday 

Kookaburras 
Friday 

Teacher 
Chloe Roberts 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood, 

Master of Special Education 

Teacher 
Leanne Nicholson 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood 

  

Teacher 
Olivia Phegan 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood 

  

Email: info@jinderapreschool.com.au        Phone: 02 60263468       Website: https://jinderapreschool.com.au/ 

Jindera Preschool is learning and connecting with its 
broader community. 

 

Our police are important people for our preschoolers to 
know. They keep us safe and are always there for  

us when we need help. From their visit to our preschool, 
we learnt about WHO the police are, WHAT they look 

like, HOW they can help us and most  
importantly how to call them for help. 

 

WE PHONE 000 
 

They showed us their car, lights, and sound.  
We know this helps people see them and keeps everyone 

safe. We also learnt that police are not always in cars. 
They can be in boats, motor bikes, helicopters, bikes,  

horses and even just walking to get a nice coffee.  
Thank you to the three police officers who visited.  

We will make sure we say hello and give a friendly wave 
next time we see you at our local shops and coffee vans. 

 

Thank you for meeting us. 

mailto:info@jinderapreschool.com.au
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continued

For 2024 enrollments please access our  

Application Forms on our  

website: https://jinderapreschool.com.au/ 

or email info@jinderapreschool.com.au  

A big thankyou to our local community for the 
kind and thoughtful donations to our preschool.  
 

We are proud to be in 
your thoughts and have 
you connected to our  
children and program 
through resources and 
opportunities.  
 

Look at this beautiful  
basket of ribbons  
donated this week.  
 

Our preschool can  
create, construct,  
imagine, investigate, 
and move with this 
gift.  
 

Thankyou x  

Our Preschoolers are  

learning about our  

connection and belonging 

within our Jindera  

Community.  
 

The children explore The  

Jindera News each month 

and connect with familiar 

faces, symbols, businesses, 

sporting groups and 

schools.  
 

We are learning we are  

part of a broader  

community.  

           We are learning as we play:     Creativity, Hand Dexterity, Concentration, Spatial,  

               Awareness, Tool Management, Colour Recognition,  

               Shape Recognition, Descriptive Language. 

Exploring new environments.  
 

Our preschool groups have been utilising our environments and exploring new spaces within our preschool grounds. 

This has inspired questions, play, exploration, and creativity. It is connecting us with the land and supporting our 

knowledge of the world around us. We are learning from the animals, plants, rocks, and weather. We are asking  

questions, sharing our experiences, and guiding others. We are proud to play and learn on Wiradjuri Country. 
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visit  83 Urana St, Jindera   •   t 1300 004 863   •   w humebank.com.au   •   e hume@humebank.com.au 

You asked, we delivered! 
 

Jindera, you told us you would like to be able to deposit 
cash even on the days when the branch is closed.  
 

So, we've installed a quick deposit box at the counter of the 
Jindera branch. This means, deposits can be securely 
dropped  Monday  to  Friday,  9.00am  -  5.00pm.  
(Council operating hours).  
 

Pop in and see the team to get your deposit envelopes and 
slips.  
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 At our June meeting Olivia Hanel, who attended the 
CWA – NSW Conference at Bathurst in May, gave a 
comprehensive report to members. 
 

SOME MOTIONS OF INTEREST: 
Nursing in the Outback, Shingles Vaccination PBS, 
Palliative  Care  regional areas, Enduring Power of 
Attorney, Aspergillosis (a fungi infection mostly of the 
lungs and can affect humans, birds, animals), Housing 
crisis facing women, Dental care in aged care.  
 

 These motions were all discussed fully and made 
CWA policy.  
 

MAJOR DONATIONS: 
• $1,500,000.00 Disaster Fund - Lismore CWA thanked 

members for their support in the floods. 
 

• $36,500.00 Medical Research – for Ovarian Cancer. 
 

• $22,793 – International Donations. 
 

The 2024 CWA – NSW Conference will be  
held at Coffs Harbour 6-9th May. 

 

 Several Jindera members attended a CWA Service at 
St Matthews Church, Albury on Pentecost Sunday, 28th 
May.   The service commenced by the clergy being led 
into  the  church  by  Roger Buck (husband of CWA 
member Lyn Buck) playing the bagpipes.     
 

 Roger has been a long time supporter of the Scott 
School Pipe Band Albury, who have again been invited to 
attend the Edinburgh Military Tattoo 4th to 26th August 
2023.       

 Tickets are available from the Albury Entertainment 
Centre for a concert by the Scott School Pipe Band on 
14th and 15th July. 
 
       Jindera CWA will hold a CAKE STALL  
           at Bunnings on Wednesday 14th July. 

 
Our next meeting will be held on  

5th July in the School of Arts Hall at 10am.   
Visitors welcome. 

 
Yours in CWA Friendship, 

BEV. BLAIR 

Publicity Officer. 

Jindera CWA News 
 

JULY 2023 

Roger Buck piping  

the clergy into  

St. Matthews Church 

for the CWA Service. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Expression of Interest for Participation on the 
Jindera Solar Farm Committee 

 

Council is seeking interested individuals to sit as committee members of the Jindera  
Solar Farm Committee. 
 

The appointment of a Jindera Solar Farm Committee is a requirement of the Voluntary  
Planning Agreement between Greater Hume Council and Jindera Solar Farm Pty Ltd.  
The Committee will ensure Council meets its legal obligations to the Voluntary Planning  
Agreement. As a Section 355 Committee of Council, the committee will be required  
to comply with Council’s Management Committee Guidelines, Terms of Reference 
and procedures. 
  

A Jindera Solar Farm Committee Terms of Reference has been developed in accordance  
with the respective Voluntary Planning Agreements and the agreed Committee Constitution. 
 

An expression of interest document and the Terms of Reference for the Jindera Solar Farm 
Committee can be obtained by contacting Council’s Manager Risk and Governance, Jane 
Gould, M: 0428 488 445 or jgould@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au.  
 

EOI must be received by no later than 5 pm Friday, 28 July 2023 preferably by email to 
jgould@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au. 

mailto:jgould@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au
mailto:jgould@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au
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197 Urana Street Jindera 2642  

Phone: 02 6045 9422  

Website: http://smmc.nsw.edu.au  

Email: office@smmc.nsw.edu. au  

Saint Mary MacKillop College Albury  

SMMC students recently participated 
in the college’s annual Athletics  
Carnival held at the Les O’Brien  
Precinct.  It was a fantastic day  
with all students having a go at  
the different events.  

The Year 11 Biology Class recently 
participated in a field trip to Wonga 
Wetlands where they investigated 
the biotic and abiotic factors within 
the wetland’s ecosystem. They used 
various sampling techniques and  
scientific equipment to collect and  
interpret information about the  
wetlands. (right)  

SMMC Year 10 students attended a 
‘Maths in Surveying’ excursion at the 
National Environment Centre giving 
them the opportunity to experience a 
career that utilizes maths skills. They 
worked with surveyors and explored 
the  practical  applications  of  mathe-
matics in real life situations. (left)  

mailto:office@smmc.nsw.edu.%20au
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On Thursday 15th June, SMMC Drama students in Years 9 and 10 held a performance for 
friends and family at the Jindera School of Arts hall. The students performed a series of short 
plays, which they  themselves wrote from scratch. Aside from a time limit of 20 minutes, the 
other  significant  requirement  was  that  the  plays work within the context of the set design 
currently  in  place  at the hall,  from a  previous  Jindera  Theatrical  Society  play back in 
November of last year. The set contained a series of doors, including french doors, and a 'secret 
passage' behind a bookshelf, which featured in each of the three performances. 
 

The quality of the three plays was very impressive. They were well-thought out and original, 
and the  standard of acting was excellent. Of the three plays, two were comedies, with the 
third was a historical drama. The students should be very proud of what they were able to 
achieve on the night.  
 

We  had  a  full house for the evening. The audience was very responsive to the students' sense 
of  humour and seemed to thoroughly enjoy the evening. The School of Arts hall provides a 
wonderful intimacy for stage performances and with the smell of popcorn at the candy bar, 
thanks to Jindera Theatrical Society, the atmosphere in there was just perfect. 

Saint Mary MacKillop College  - continued 

The set of the Spider's Web play 
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OFFICIAL SUPPLIERS 
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 The museum can be a cold place during these winter 
months, but our Tea Room 
on a Sunday is always a 
cozy spot to have lunch or a 
treat of cake or scones. The 
Tea Room continues to be a 
popular stop on a Sunday 
for regulars and passing 
traffic, of which there is a 
lot lately as  many  of  the 
“gray  nomads”  head  
northward to escape the 
cold  months in these south-
ern parts of the country.  
 

 Many of our regular members also head north for the 
winter and we find our volunteer base rather depleted. If 
you  have some spare time we always welcome new 
members to boost our volunteer base and to help with 
many of the jobs that are a constant here. 
 

 Our working bee this last month was well attended 
and we are getting closer to opening the blacksmith site 
on a regular basis. The stables are being fitted out with 
items  from  a  property  in  the  district  that  has been 
operating since land moved from the squatters to private 
acquisition. The owners have collected items across the 
property for all of this time and we have an interesting 
collection to display.  

 

The blacksmith yard has 
been cleared and some 
additional items will be 
added over the next few 
months. There is always 
cleaning to be done, 
thanks to our possum 
population, but the site is 
looking good now that 
the loads of autumn 
leaves have been cleared. 
We have purchased some 
fabulous screens for the 
fences  depicting  old 

photographs of the blacksmith site and we hope to install 
a  photographic history of the kinds of work that were 
carried out in the blacksmith. It has been decided to leave 
the opening of the site until September when the weather 
is a little kinder and hopefully, dryer. 
 

 Our Heritage Dinners feature this month on Friday 
7th and Saturday 8th July (see page 16). Tickets are still 
available  from  Trybooking.  The  Jindera  Theatrical 
Society will supply a teaser to the full production of ‘The 
Importance of being Earnest’ which they will perform 
later in July. The  first  act will be performed prior to the 
dinner on Friday evening and acclaimed Irish singer and 
perform John-Paul Sweeney will perform prior to dinner 
on the Saturday.  
 

 Heritage dinners have been a feature at the museum 
since  the museum opened back in 1968 when a large 
Heritage  festival was held each year – Heritage week 
provided the opportunity to acknowledge the European 
settlement in many areas and was celebrated with varying 
festivities  across  the state.  The museum ran heritage 
dinners which feature all of the trappings of a Victorian 
style dinner of the time. Even your attendants are dressed 
in period style and the evening also features some of the 
idiosyncrasies of dinning during this time. This provides a 
step  back into this period of time that is not available 
anywhere else locally. 
 

 During these quieter months we are working on 
changing some of the exhibitions within the museum. 
Many clothing and fabric items that are on display need to 
be changed regularly as they deteriorate in the light and 
changing temperatures. Our dedicated curator, Chris, 
overseas  these  changes  and the donations which we 
continue to receive. This is a very time consuming job as 
items need to be packed and stored correctly to ensure 
their preservation.  
 

 There is always something new and interesting to see 
at  the  museum  and  we  continue to look for ways to 
improve and increase the interest. 
 

 In  August we intend to put on a bush dance at the 
local School of Arts hall as this provides a great venue for 
us during the winter months when we are limited by our 
indoor and undercover areas and the cold. More details 
will follow in the next edition of Jindera News. 
 

Margie Wehner 

President  

Jindera Pioneer Museum & Historical Society Inc. 

Open Hours 
Daily - 10am to 3pm 
 

Enquiries 0408 409 842 
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Little Saints Preschool 
 

Phone: (02) 6026 3908 

Email: littlesaints@stjls.nsw.edu.au 

Address: 154 Adams St, Jindera NSW 2642 

Student  
 

This  term,  we  were  blessed  with  a university 

student!  
 

We have loved having Desiree with us; she has 

built  beautiful  relationships  with children and 

provided us with some inviting and extraordinary 

play experiences.  
 

We wish her all the best with the rest of her studies.  

Project work - Healthy eating  
 

We have been focusing on healthy eating, what are sometimes and always 

food, and their food groups. 
  

We  then  put our learning into practice. We developed a shopping list of 

always food to add to our minced beef stir fry. 
 

We ventured into our community and went down to the IGA. 

In groups, we went around the IGA, finding our food items. 
 

"Carrot, Corn, Broccoli, Lemon, Peas, Cabbage, Onion, Teriyaki Sauce, 

Beef Mice or Chicken, Beans, Sprouts, Potato" 
 

We also visited Brad at the local butcher! We were provided with a total 

experience of tasting some Devon and finding out what a butcher does. They 

donated the meat to our experience. 
 

Thank you, Brad, from Jindera Butchers, for donating the meat to our stir 

fry. The children enjoyed this whole experience of visiting you. 
 

When we returned, we worked together to chop and prep all our veggies. 

Then using the electric fry pan, we cooked and stirred. 
 

Next, the big test, taste testing! We got many thumbs up; some even took the 

leftovers home for dinner that night! 

School Holidays 
 

Little Saints will be closed  

over the school holiday period.  
 

Our last day will be Friday the 30th of June.  

We wish our educators, children, and families  

a safe and warm winter break!  
 

We will re-open on  

Tuesday the 18th of July.   

tel:02%206026%203908
mailto:littlesaints@stjls.nsw.edu.au
https://g.page/LittleSaintsJindera?share
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Little Saints Preschool - continued 

Child collaboration- repairing our cross.  
  

Our cross that is displayed out the front of Little Saints Preschool broke.  

We  decided  to  explore  ways  to display our cross differently so that it doesn't  

happen again.  

Little Saints love all things nature.  

So, we went to our Little Explorers’ spot during the day to collect some sticks.  

This  new  learning  environment  was  an  excellent  opportunity   to  explore   

mathematical concepts by measuring the sticks to match the required length.  

Being outside after a few wet and rainy days was also lovely to get physical play 

back into our routine.  

Returning  to  Little  Saints,  we  explored  our  fine  motor  skills  and  hand-eye 

coordination to wrap and wind the twine around the sticks to bunch them together.  

We will continue to work through this process in the 

coming days to explore ways of being creative with our 

new cross.  

We cannot wait to have it displayed for all to see. 

hop in Jindera 

ave Money 
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Get your meals sorted for the week! 
 

Meal packs are now available to order  
 

We have a meal pack to suit every lifestyle  
 

Healthy & cooked fresh, ready to heat & eat 
 

Easy online ordering  
 

www.dotskitchens.com  
to see our menu & order 

 

Or call us on 0421 706 578  
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Wednesday 12th July 
 

11am to 12.30pm     Bookings 6036 0100 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A big THANK YOU to everyone who attended, 

sponsored and organised  

the TRIVIA NIGHT (see page 28) evening, 

especially to St John’s Lutheran School 

 for the use of their hall—it was a fantastic night!!! 

 
Watch  out  for  upcoming  MOVIES  for the 

children, as well as an adult movie at the 

School  of  Arts.  We are looking to run some 

during school holidays. 

 
Keep  in  mind  that we are collecting cans and 
bottles to raise funds for the new hall. These 
can be dropped into NA Auto (at 94-96 Urana 
Street) or placed into the cage located there. 
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JINDERA  

PUBLIC SCHOOL 
NAIDOC Day Celebrations 

 

We were extremely fortunate to have Darren Wighton, an established Aboriginal artist and 
cultural performer and talented artist and educator, Kianna Edwards, joining us for our special 

NAIDOC Day celebration to share their talents and wealth of knowledge with us. 
 

The day began with a welcome to country and smoking ceremony conducted by Darren, 
including a digeridoo performance and a couple of stories of his connection to this country. 

 

The day then included wonderful lessons and activities, including art, music, cooking,  
story- telling, language, building and culture. 

 

Mandaang Guwu Darren and Kianna for such a fun, creative and inspired day of learning about 
the many rich customs and traditions of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples. 

 

Please enjoy the following photos captured during the day.  

mailto:jindera-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


 

July  2023                                         Jindera News - Edition 301                                                         Page  23 



 

July  2023                                           Jindera News - Edition 301                                        Page  24 
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Plumbers, Drainers & Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tippers & Trenchers 

Farm Water Supply 

Reticulation, Trenching 

Troughs, Tanks & Solar Pumps 

Septic Systems 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

Sand & Gravel Cartage 

Grader & Water Cart Hire 

 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump 

it or fix it – we can do it! 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

 

Stitch and Chat Craft Group 

 

This group meets on the first Wednesday  

          afternoon of each month at  

          2.00pm at the Jindera Hub. 
 

     All welcome, just bring whatever you are  

working on & come along for a chat and cuppa. 
 

We usually finish around 3.30pm 
 

Judy Gray - 0418 617 385 for further information. 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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Here we are, halfway through the 2023 School year – here’s what’s been happening!  
 

Reconciliation Week 
 

Reconciliation Week is a time for all Australians to learn 

about our shared histories, cultures and achievements, and to 

explore how each of us can contribute to achieving reconcilia-

tion in Australia.  
 

This year’s theme, “Be a Voice for Generations” encourages 

all of us to be a voice for reconciliation in our every-day lives. 

We are urged to use our words and actions to create a better, 

more just Australia. Students have been immersed in indige-

nous culture through a performance called “Googabinj”.  
 

The Googabinj (Australian Bush Turkey) is Craig Kemp’s 

spirit animal. Craig presented an amazing show to our whole 

school, teaching us about Indigenous culture and law through 

stories, demonstrating how to use different traditional tools and weapons and quizzed us on our knowledge of animals 

through playing the didgeridoo!  

Project Based Learning (PBL) 
 

Each term, our students work through a Project Based Learning (PBL) unit, where, as a class, they work on special 

topics to answer real life questions! At the end of each term, our classes put on a PBL Showcase and invite others to 

see what they have been working on!  
 

This term, year 1’s PBL question was “How can we make new students feel more welcome at St John’s?”. Here are 

some photos of their showcase! 
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St John’s Lutheran School - continued 

Quiz Worx Puppet Show 
 

On Wednesday of Week 9, Quiz Worx, a Christian organisation that shares the Good News of Jesus with primary aged 
students through puppetry, music, art and stories, came to our school. The story that they shared with us is based 
around the idea that “God Is Great!” and students laughed, danced and listened throughout the performance. Quiz 
Worx shared the story of Molly and the Good Shepherd highlighting that God is always there to support us, no matter 
whether we turn away from Him or not.  
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 Last Friday (23rd June) the fundraising committee for the 
Jindera Multi-purpose Hall held a trivia night at the St John's 
hall. There was an impressive turnout for the evening, with 
12 tables of between 8-10 members. It was a 'Who's Who' of 
Jindera, with celebrities like Postman Pat, Betty from the 
council office, Councillor Jenny O'Neill, & of course the edi-
tor of this fine publication, Julia Martin, just to name a few! 
 

 There were 7 rounds of trivia, and a continuous round, 
comprising 10 obscure photographs (in black and white, 
mind  you!)  from  around  the town, which only the most 
observant  eyes  were able to identify. With regular score 
updates throughout the evening, excitement built to a fever 
pitch by the final round, with Postman Pat's team "Hey Siri" 
winning by just two points! (They assured us their team name 
had nothing to do with the tactics they employed to win.) 
 

 In addition to the trivia rounds, we threw in a few novelty 
activities to keep everyone on their toes. We played the coin 
toss game for a bottle of Scotch and a bottle of Baileys; the 
closest coin to the bottle at the end took home the bottle! We 
also  played  5 rounds  of  "A  Minute  to  Win  It", where 
contestants were given a simple (or not so simple) task to 
complete  within one minute. At times these tasks proved 
almost impossible for the contestants, but that didn't make 
their efforts any less entertaining for us. 
 

 Before the night concluded, we announced the winners of 
the raffle: first prize for which was a stunning meat tray from 
the Jindera Butcher! As it happened to be the birthday of two 
of the attendants present, we all sang Happy Birthday and a 
cake was brought out! 

  

 Overall, the night was a great success. We raised $2,044, 
which  is  a fantastic result! On behalf of the fundraising 
committee, I would like to sincerely thank all the generous 
sponsors who donated prizes for the evening (see list below!). 
We are immensely grateful for your help.  
 

 Thank you also to the key organisers who made the 
evening possible. Kathy Anderson, Postman Pat, Jenny 
O'Neill, Michael Green, Peter and Jenny White and Michelle 
Greness were all instrumental in getting this off the ground. 
 

 Lastly, I would also like to thank St John's for allowing 
us to use their fantastic hall, and thank you to everyone who 
came along and made the evening such a night to remember. 

We'll have to do it all again some time soon! 

                                        - A GREAT SUCCESS 

 Jindera PO   

 Jindera Butchery 

 Jindera Pharmacy 

 Jindera Bakery 

 Jindera Hotel 

 Jindera Pet Supplies 

 Jindera Vet clinic 

 Jindera Rural Supplies 

 Jindera Pizza  

 Jindera Museum 

 Lyons Woodturning 

 Jindera Hair & Beauty 

 Jindera Bearings 

 NA Auto 

 Commercial Club 

 La Maison 

 Fox and Brew 

 Next Level Café 

 Peards Albury 

 Walla Hair 

 Jindera Op Shop ..  
 Rural CareLink 

Thank You to the 
 

SPONSORS OF THE TRIVIA NIGHT 
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Phone: 02 6026 3277    Email: clinic@jinderavet.com.au 
 

Hours: Mon-Fri 8.30am-6pm Sat 8.30am-11am 
89 Urana Street, Jindera NSW 2642 

 

Daryl Klein B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 
Brigit Pitman B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 

 

With the bonus of wonderful staff! 

 

 
Bank with over 70 banks and financial institutions 

 
 

Phone: 
6026 3201 

mailto:clinic@jinderavet.com.au
mailto:mcmillanelectrical44@gmail.com
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We are a social group who are creating a garden for EVERYONE to enjoy.  Check our news on Facebook, 
and read here each month for updates.  If anyone has ideas or suggestions, please let us know.   

Phone or Message Eileen White—0400 023 290 or email jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com. 

We Have a Roof 
 

Garden Nook Roof  
is now on! 

 

A Big Thanks to Gary 
Fielder for taking the 
time out to finish it. 

 

A little more painting to 
be done and then we can 
create a garden around it. 

 

 

Farm Fresh Flowers 
If you’re looking for some  
small bunches of flowers  

help support the local growers. 
 

Big thanks to Anita for  
donating flowers from her  

Farm Fresh for our last  
Mother’s Day Stall.  

 

Call Anita 0448 720 008 
 

 

Memberships Available 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Social Members 
Have you thought of becoming a  

Social Member? 
 

Social Members are a 
great support to Jindera 

Community Garden  
you can: 

 

Make new friends  

Create new skills 

Build your confidence!  

Maybe added to your 
Resume  

You may like to give 
back to the Community.  

Your Garden ideas 
may help someone. 

Your recipes will be 
handy. 

 

Where is Jindera Community Garden? 
Are you looking for us and getting lost?  

 

Jindera Community Garden is at the  
Pioneer Park in Urana Rd.  

 

Just over Creek Bridge near the swings.  
 

OR … OR … OR  
The back entrance is at 64 Huon St. Jindera 

Jindera Community Garden 

mailto:jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com
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Contract bookkeeping for small to medium businesses 

Xero and MYOB 

 

Judith Hudson 
0431 027 268 

judith.hudson9@gmail.com 

mailto:judith.hudson9@gmail.com
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 Winter is with us, but the competitions are still draw-
ing good numbers.  
 There has been a lot of work going on around the club 
which has really added to the comfort of players and the 
ability to produce some quality golf. 
 Great news with further donations coming in for our 
Breast Cancer Charity Day. The total raised has now 
reached $1727. 
 A special thanks to several of our members who have 
been helping make Royal Jindera a fantastic club. 
Tony Corrin, Strop Weldon, Mickus, Tony Duus, Josh Ki-
lo and Ian Perzel did a power of work organising the club-
house and installing the new heater. 
 Greg Allen has also been busy installing our new secu-
rity system.  
 We would all like to thank Tony Corrin in managing 
the bar supplies, especially over the busy time of the Char-
ity Day. 
 Our little dynamo, Tony Duus, needs special mention 
for the outstanding work he has been doing with our, new 
pump shed, flashing, installing new downpipes and most 
notably the construction of our new storage shed. 

Breast Cancer Charity Day 
Twenty- two brave teams battled the elements to take part 
in the Charity Day on Sunday. Some outstanding golf was 
played highlighted by Rawinia’s Hole-In-One on the 16th. 
$1760 was raised to support Breast Cancer Research.  
Fantastic effort from the organising committee. 
 

Winners on the day were: - 
 

Ladies 
Rawinia Smithenbecker & Laurie Morgan Net 71 
Lucy Kimpton & Cheyenne Brooks   Net 76 
 

Mixed 
Ron Smithenbecker & Sharney Ley   Net 71 
Daryl Klein & Joan Pryor     Net 74.25 
 

Mens 
Jack Kimpton & Julian Hayes    Net 65 
Jeff Donney   & Brandon Taylor   Net 67  

 

In the meantime, current comps are as follows: - 
• Sunday – Men’s 18/9 holes, event according to  
 calendar on website Tee-off - 11.30/12.00 from June. 
• Wednesday – VETS 9 Holes, Stableford (unless  
 notified differently) Tee-off - 8.30/9.00 
• Friday – Chook Run – 9 Holes, Open to all, 3.00 to 

4.00pm, can also be played throughout the week – Play 
your game, place cards – signed and verified by partner 
with $10.00 in an envelope and slide under the door. 

 

The club has an electric golf cart for hire  
by members and visitors.  

 

For bookings, contact us via email. 
admin@jinderagolfclub.com 

 

VETS Wed 31/05/2023 – Stableford – 15 Players  

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Dave Webb 22 19 W 

Dave Castles 16 18 R/U 

Denis Lord 22 17 ball 

Bruce Hill 26 16 ball 

Ian Dunn 28 16 ball 

CHARITY DAY RESULTS - Sunday 28/5/23   Ambrose 

 

VETS Wed 7/06/2023 – Stableford – 12 Players  

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Dave Webb  16 W 

Denis Lord  15 R/U 

Nev Winter  15 Ball 

Ian Pertzel  15 Ball 

Stewy Millar  15 Ball 

VETS COMPETITION - Wednesday Mornings 
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Friday 9/06/2023 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Dave Gray 27.0 21 W $30.00 

Daryl Rixon 26.0 19 R/U 3b 

Rob Weldon 24.0 17 B+NTP 

Rus Gueho (2) 24.0 16 B 

Neville Power 18.0 15 B 

Chris Larkin 20.0 15 B 

Craig McMillan 8.0 13  

Curtis Biggs 0.0 13  

Tony Duus 29.0 11  

Don Singleton 30.0 10  

Brendan Bert 24.0 8  

Aaron Jennings 30.0 4  

Name Dly Hcap 
18 Comp 

Gross 
18 Comp 
Score Net 

18 Comp 
Result 

9 Hole Score 
Stroke 

9 Comp 
Result 

Peter Penny 22.0 89 67.0 W Medal 32.0 
R/U 2b 

(cb) 

Ash Paech 13.0 81 68.0 R/U $20 30.5 W $20 

Nev Power 19.0 87 68.0 b 32.5   

Frank Carmody 33.0 101 68.0 b 36.5   

R Smithenbecker 14.0 83 69.0 b 35.0   

Chris Larkin 20.0 90 70.0 b 32.0   

Greg Preston 20.0 90 70.0 b 39.0   

Stuart Millar 23.0 95 72.0 b 34.5   

Garry Spurr 24.0 97 73.0 b 33.0   

Rob Weldon 24.0 97 73.0 b 34.0   

Don Singleton 30.0 103 73.0 b 40.0   

Daryl Klein 21.0 95 74.0   37.5   

Greg Allen 14.0 89 75.0   37.0   

Rhett Prescott 26.0 101 75.0   38.0   

David Gray 27.0 102 75.0   38.5   

Craig McMillan 8.0 85 77.0   37.0   

A Melbourne 24.0 101 77.0   38.0   

Simon Cossor 9.0 89 80.0   37.5   

Tom Butler 15.0 95 80.0   41.5   

Tony Corrin 18.0 102 84.0   43.0   

B Bezuidenhout 26.0 112 86.0   60.0   

Jeff Donney 27.0 118 91.0   60.0   

T Bezuidenhout 36.0 127 91.0   62.0   

SUN 4/06/2023 -  
June Monthly Medal-3rd Round of the Club Championship 

Ladies - Thursday 1/06/2023 – Stroke Event 

 Name Dly Hcp Scratch Net Score Putts Result 

Rawinia Smithenbecker 16 85 69 25 W 

Lucy Kimpton 35 119 84 26 R/U 

Mihi Smith 38 128 90 35   

 

 

 

 

 

Follow us on Facebook or our website at  
www.jinderagolfclub.com. 

 Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 9 Score 9-Result 

Daryl Klein 21.0 37 W $30 19  

Peter Penny 21.0 36 b 21  

R Smithenbecker 16.0 36 R/U $20 (cb) 19   

Dave Gray 27.0 34 b 17  

B Polkinghorne 17.0 34 b 16   

Nev Power 18.0 32 b 16   

Ron Smithenbecker 14.0 32 b 15   

Jeff Donney 27.0 31 b 17   

Simon Cossor 9.0 31 b 15   

Nev Brand 22.0 31 b 0   

Aaron Melbourne 24.0 29  12   

Craig McMillan 8.0 28  0   

Chris Larkin 20.0 27  12  

Alex Christiansen 24.0 27  0  

David Porter 2.0 27  0  

Peter Kilo 23.0 27  0  

Don Singleton 30.0 19  8  

Judy Gray 39.0 0  24 W $20 

Elizabeth Heir 37.0 0  22 r/u 2b 

SUNDAY Comp.  11/06/2023  

Chook Run - Fri 2/06/2023 – Stableford – 15 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Simon Kilo 19.0 19 W $30 

Dave Gray 27.0 18 R/U $10 + 1b 

Bruce Hill (2) 25.0 16 b (c/b) 

Don Singleton 30.0 16 b (c/b) 

Rus Gueho (1) 19.0 16 b (c/b) 

Dave Porter 2.0 16 b (c/b) 

Tony Corrin 18.0 16 b (c/b) 

Neville Power 19.0 16 ntp 

Daryl Rixon 26.0 15   

Tony Duus 29.0 15   

Curtis Biggs 19.0 14   

Peter Penny 22.0 13   

Craig McMillan 8.0 12   

Rhett Prescott 26.0 7 ntp 

Aaron Jennings 30.0 7   

SCORES 

 
HOLE IN ONE 
 
Congratulations 

to  
 

Rawinia 
Smthenbecker 

 
for a  

HOLE-IN-ONE  
 

on the 16th  
 

during the 
Charity Day 

This could only happen at the Royal Jindera Golf Club!! 

http://www.jinderagolfclub.com


 

July  2023                                           Jindera News - Edition 301                                        Page  34 

 Fishing in the region continues to be good with trout 
biting well at Dartmouth Dam, crayfish are being caught in 
the Murray and Murrumbidgee rivers, with cod and yel-
lowbelly biting right along the Murray River. Lake Hume 
will get you a feed of redfin, the size is good, there is an 
odd cod being caught (Brian Shannon caught a very 
healthy 50cm cod this week) and some big bags of yel-
lowbelly being caught around the trees on black grubs. 
The odd trout is about for those willing to put in the time.   
Best lures are the ambush soft plastic lures and my person-
al favorite is an icejig lure on the bottom with a clear soft 
plastic up the line.  
 

 Wet, cold, windy, with some sun ... that’s what Jindera 
anglers had to endure during the latest fishing comp over 
the weekend of June 23rd, 24th and 25th. Considering the 
weather we had a top weigh-in with heaps of various fish 
and crays caught.  
 

 The stars of the weekend were Indi Brown who had a 
terrific day out with the family cray fishing in a very secret 
spot, Indi beat mum and dad for the best cray and won the 
junior comp. The other star was Erin Rogers whilst fishing 
with a very motely crew managed to land a ripper 63cm 
Murray cod from the weir and backed it up with a 43cm 
redfin. Erin won the   best fish, Leif Wikman had the best 
bag with some big trout and yellowbelly, Brendan Kalina 
had a 58cm brown trout, Kirsty Taylor and Trevor Liesch-
ke had good bags of redfin and a couple of 40cm fish. Oth-
er anglers caught redfin however were too embarrassed to 
show them.  
 

 The really exciting news from the weigh-in was an-
glers trolling big lures, caught Murray cod, Kevin Brown 
and Sham both picking up multiple cod whilst trolling for 
yellas and redfin. 
 

 Doughnuts went to the normal suspects !!! 

 Jindera Anglers Club 
members recently competed 
in the Dartmouth Dam classic 
fishing competition with all 
catching fish………. 
 

 A couple of well known club members may have 
caught more fish if they hadn’t spent the best part of the 
day portaging boats over gravel bars, riding white water 
rapids, fighting off willows, abseiling cliffs and paddling 
in the Mitta River downstream of Dartmouth. It was a 
good plan and great to fish different water.  
 

Save the Dates 
 

Annual General Meeting will be held  
on Friday 21st July at the  

Jindera Anglers Clubhouse, Dight Street at 5.30pm.    
Note:- Only financial members will be eligible to vote. 

 

 Make sure you get along and support your club, new 
and intending members will be made welcome. 
 

Annual Presentation Day  
is on Sunday, 23rd July starting at midday’ish ,  
featuring a gourmet lunch, trophy presentations  

and monster raffles. 
 

Next fishing competition will be held at the end of July, 
possibly from Friday, 28th with the weigh-in on Sunday 
30th July at 4pm at the clubhouse. 
 

South West Anglers are once again holding the Kiffens 
Inter  Club  Fishing Comp at the end of August at Lake 
Mulwala and it would be terrific to see as many Jindera 
Anglers as possible get down there and show them how to 
catch a decent cod. 
 

Tight lines!  

Only allowed 2, Gee they still taste great, 

Plenty of fat redfin still biting       

These are definitely worth a try at the weir .  

These lurs have been dynamite at the weir  

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100066468159816
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Trevor with 2 very nice redfin .  

 A nice trout caught at Dartmouth 
recently, nice looking thumb as well 

Trevor Brown with a good sized 
doughnut presented at  

the Walwa comp 

Brendan Kalina with a very nice brown trout  

Indy Brown had a great day with the crayfish pulled 
up her own nets, one net had a dozen'ish Cray's in it. 

Leif nailed the best bag of fish with trout and yellowbelly  

Jason Boyd with a nice Dartmouth brown trout  

Amber with 2 terrific Murray crays  
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Anglers Club ………………………………………       0409 537 452 
Friends in Action …………………………………      0438 262 480 
Children's Services ………………………………………   6026 3877 
Community Forum ……………………………………     6026 3544 
Conway Printing…………………………………………    6026 3611 
CWA…………………………………………………...….  0400 490 992  
Football Club…………………………………………… 0409 263 658 
Friends of Jindera Wet Lands…………………… 0407 180 730 
Golf Club…………………………………………………. 0418 690 510 
Jindera Lutheran Church………………………….  0427 200 035 
Jindera Pioneer Museum ………………………………6026 3622 
Jindera Public School……………………………………  6026 3280 
Jindera Post Office……………………………………      6026 3201  

Morgan Country Car Club………………………   0448 004 706 
Multi Purpose Stadium Committee…………. 0429 960 616  
Netball Club……………………………………………   0407 186 073 
Pony Club   ………………………………………………….. 6026 3484 
Pre School…………………………………………………...  6026 3468 
Recreation Reserve   ………………………………   0438 263 417  
Red Cross   ………………………………………………  1800 733 276 
Rural Care Link ……………………………………………   6026 3001 
St Johns Lutheran School……………………………… 6026 3220 
St Mary MacKillop College…………………………     6045 9422 
St Paul’s Anglican Church……………………………… 6040 6457 
Swimming Pool   …………………………………………   6026 3900 
Tennis Club……………………………………………     0424 179 051 

JINDERA COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 

7:00pm 

7:00pm 


